
Battery-Electric Bus Procurement – New Flyer of America, Inc. 

The San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) proposes to authorize the 
Director of Transportation to execute a contract with New Flyer of America Inc., to procure 
four, 40-foot and three 60-foot, low floor, battery-electric buses, along with associated spare 
parts, training, manuals, and special tools, using a cooperative purchasing agreement through 
the California Department of General Services.  

Not a “project” under CEQA pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Sections 15060(c) and 15378(b) because the action would 
not result in a direct or a reasonably foreseeable indirect 
physical change to the environment. 
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